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EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE 

RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL 

HELD ON 6 JANUARY 2011 
 
ROSP.07/11 REVISED PROCUREMENT AND COMMISSIONING STRATEGY 

2010-12 

 
The Assistant Director (Resources) (Mr Mason) submitted report RD.65/10 
recommending the adoption of a revised Procurement and Commissioning Strategy for 
the period 2010-12. 
 
Mr Mason reported that the Council's Procurement Strategy was first produced in April 
2003 and revised in 2006 to ensure that issues contained in the National Procurement 
Strategy were incorporated within the Council's procurement activities. 
 
He referred Members to the draft Strategy and Appendices to his report which had been 
submitted to the Senior Management Team following scrutiny and feedback by the Audit 
Commission as part of their annual audit inspection.  The Audit Commission had 
assessed the Council's arrangements to achieve value for money and concluded that 
the Council had satisfactory arrangements in place to secure economy, efficiency and 
effectiveness in its use of resources.  He explained that the 2010-12 Strategy included a 
number of amendments and revisions intended to strengthen and clarify the Council's 
approach to the provision of goods, works and services.  The aim of the Strategy was to 
set a clear framework for activity throughout the authority, which reflected the Council's 
Corporate Plan and complemented its Constitution and Contract Procedure Rules.  He 
further outlined the objectives which had been set in considering revised corporate 
objectives and values and the requirements of Central Government and European 
legislation. 
 
It had also been necessary to revise the Council's Contract Procedure Rules to 
accurately reflect the emerging changes through the implementation of electronic 
systems and procedures, and the utilisation of framework agreements and contracts.  
The revised Contract Procedure Rules had been accepted by Council in November 
2010. 
 
The Executive on 22 December 2010 had considered the matter (EX.225/10) and 
decided: 
 

“That the draft Procurement Strategy as appended to Report RD.65/10 and made it 
available for consideration by the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel.  Following 
scrutiny the Executive would consider the Strategy at its meeting on 19 January, prior to 
making a formal recommendation to Council in February 2011.” 
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Mr Mason confirmed that the document contained information on the commissioning of 
consultants and joint commissioning and the criteria on appendix 2 of the report could be 
used for this. 
The Town Clerk and Chief Executive confirmed that the Council would be publishing 
purchases over the value of £500 by the end of January 2011. 
 
RESOLVED – That Report RD.65/10 be noted. 
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